MEMORANDUM

	To:
	
	Professional Responsibility Students

	From:
	
	Dee A. Welborn

	Date:
	
	September 9, 2003

	Subject:
	
	State Bar Grievance Hearings—AUSTIN

	
	
	


The State Bar in Austin schedules their grievance hearings every 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month at 1:30 p.m. 

At the following website https://wnt.cc.utexas.edu/~ldal574/signup/index.cfm?ID=49 you will be prompted with a security alert box containing a question “Do you want to proceed?”, click yes, then the next prompt will ask for your UTEID and password, click Log In and on the next page you find the grievance hearing calendar on a pull-down menu directly under your name. It lists the day, date, time, location & hearing investigator’s name. The program only allows you to select one date. Please enter your correct phone number and email address. The sign-up program will send you only one reminder email, please save that email message as a record until after you attend your hearing. I will call to remind you of your scheduled hearing. I will also notify you in the event that the State Bar calls to tell us there has been a postponement, settlement, cancellation, etc. Likewise, if for any reason you cannot attend, please inform me as soon as possible so I can contact the State Bar.

The grievance hearings are held at the La Costa Centre, 6300 La Calma Drive, Austin, Texas 78752. (See attached map). If you get lost, their number is 453-5535 ext. 121 for Rosanne Rogers (Administrative Assistant), or ext. 102 for Al Adcock (Chief Investigator).

All students should dress in professional attire since you are representing the The University of Texas School of Law. You should arrive around 1:00 p.m., so the Chief Disciplinary Counsel’s Office will have an opportunity to review the files with you before the scheduled hearings.

Attached to this memo is a Confidentiality Agreement, which must be signed and handed to the Chief Disciplinary Counsel’s Office upon your arrival at the hearings.

If you have any questions or problems, please feel free to email me at: dwelborn@mail.law.utexas.edu, or call me at 232-1315, or stop by my office in Room 3.116.

